


Dems.

The discussions regarding the boundary commission’s recommendations also generated
severe negative feedback, with many members questioning how, following a building boom
across the constituency, the Commission still uses data from2012 to define boundaries. The
move of several wards to Romsey has not been well received. We are now seeing a

significant exodus of members in the affected wards, who owe their loyalty to this
Association and our MP.

Branches

cwo

Patrons’ Club
Luncheon Club
Bellinger
Bourne Valley
Clatfords
Harroway
Millway

Winton
Baughurst & Wolverton
Burghclere
Highclere
Kingsclere
Oakley

St. Mary Bourne

Financial Activities

Income overview

Total income has improved marginally compared to the previous year. However, branch fund
raising has improved. The membership increased during the period. The Luncheon club made
a useful contribution as did the Patron’s club. The President’s appeal whilst very useful was
not quite as good as the previous year. Donations were down.

Expenditure overview
Continuing expenditure

Expenditure was reduced compared to the previous year due to a reduction in electioneering
costs. However, all other costs have gone up due to normal activities resuming post COVID-
19 and inflation, such as accountancy and labour. Expect more in the future.

Page 2 of 10





























